RCD Executive Committee Meeting
March 26, 2009
Minutes
Attendees:  Mike Alexander, James Hemrick, Paul Ormond, Lou Trostel, Jason Canon, Marcia Stout, Rick Volk, Rob Crolius, Bill Headrick, John Kaniuk, Ben Markel, Mark Stett, Jens Decker
1.  Minutes

Minutes from November conference call reviewed and approved.

2.  Committee Reports

a. Program and Meetings – (Bill Headrick)

· St. Louis ’09

Pleased with overall attendance at this years meeting
· UNITECR 09

Remember to make plans and apply for Visa early but no more than 90 days before the end of the meeting.

· Vancouver 2010

Advances for Refractories for Metallurgical purposes.  RCD to determine its level of involvement and possible conflict with MS&T.


Action Item: 
Bill to contact George Oprea to determine RCD’s Involvement




Bill to forward information on upcoming meeting in Europe

b. Nominating Committee – (Mike Alexander)

Need two (2) members at large to join the Executive Committee.
Marcia needs names by April 25.

Action Item:  Committee needs to submit nominations on next conference call.

c. Rules Committee – (Mike Alexander)

Editor of “HotLine” in Bulletin discussed
Determined a rotating authorship of University, ASTM, Business, Research would be a good course of action with an Editor.

Action Item:  James Hemrick to start as Editor and contact ACerS.
d. Recognition and Awards – (Mark Stett)

Discussion of Fellows & Distinguished Life selection process and the difficulty of the qualifying parameters.
Action Items: 
John K. to request draft of new criteria being formulated by ACerS.  

Mark to review new criteria being formulated by ACerS and determine if the RCD can operate within that criteria or a new recognition process needs to be implemented for RCD.
3.
New Business

a.  St Louis 2010 Topic

After discussion, “Energy & Innovative Products” was selected as the suggestion to be brought forth to the St Louis Section for next years meeting.


b.  UNITECR 2009 Student Travel Help



PCSA to be contacted about process for student travel assistance


c. MS&T Discussion

Discussion around benefits of MS&T and RCD’s future involvement past 2009.  John K mentioned other division meetings being held in conjunction with the Advanced Ceramics meeting in January in Daytona Beach or Orlando.  Concerns brought up include lack of refractory users at this meeting and close timing to St Louis Meeting in March.  RCD must continue to evaluate fall meetings and determine the best fit each year.

d.  Webinar

Marcia discussed ACerS upcoming series of webinars and RCD’s future involvement.


e.  PCSA

PCSA is attempting to work with ACerS on kits for building awareness for ceramic industries.  Mary Reidmeyer will act as liaison for RCD’s interests in this effort.  Mary’s contact information was given to Marcia to forward to the contact at ACerS that will be working with PCSA on this effort.


f.  ACerS Contact

Bill Kelly is the division contact at ACerS with any questions about the society and how RCD operates.
Meeting Adjourned, Next call not yet set
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